Minutes of CEE COMMISSION ON ARTS AND LITERACIES MEETING 11/21/2008
COAL Members Present: Phyllis Whitin, Mary Ann Reilly, Esther Gray, Pamela Hartman, Sue Schroeder, Michelle Zoss, Pauline Skowron Schmidt, Mandy Williams, Bruce Robbins, Sharon Blecher, Gail Burton, Carol Hoyt, Virginia Juettner, Beth Olshansky, Ray Martens, Maggie Chase, Beth Berghoff, Michael Angelotti, Adrienne Costello, Jennifer Sanders, Janet Alsup (Executive Committee Liaison)
Jennifer Sanders began the meeting by talking about the COAL book proposal, and stated that we are hoping for a response from NCTE about the book in the near future.  

Discussion shifted to the website.  Jennifer stated that she’s been working on the mission statement, and that it has been reworked several times.  The group took a moment to look at the mission statement.

Janet Alsup stated that there is a new NCTE web editorial team.

Michelle Zoss explained that each commission will have its own page.  Web 2.0 will have functionality for linking to social networking sites, commenting functions, and should be quite interactive.

Ester Gray suggested that we each have a brief statement about our work on the site.

Bruce Robbins suggested a website, wordel.org, where you can put in words to create a visual.

Beth Olshansky suggested a “gallery” on the website with music.

There was some discussion of copyright issues, consent forms, etc.  It was discussed that the site is very new, so we can take it one step at a time.

Virginia Juettner talked about Blogs, and there was some discussion of Ning and Moodles.  

Mary Ann Reilly suggested that we could link a Ning to our site.

The group took several minutes to read and edit the purpose statement and mission statement.  After much discussion of ways to edit and revise these documents, Jennifer Sanders stated that we will send out revised versions to the members.
Phyllis Whitin described her proposal for a Museum Workshop session.  Please contact Phyllis if you are interested in presenting in this interactive, visual-arts session.  Phyllis also explained that she is working on getting two to three sessions from the Philadelphia Museum of Art at the NCTE conference.

Respectfully submitted by Adrienne Costello.

